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Notice  is  hereby  given  that
Allegheny County is currently
preparing  its  2025-2029
Five-Year  Consolidated  Plan,
and  FY2025  Annual  Action
Plan, as required by the U. S.
Department  of  Housing  and
Urban  Development,  to
determine  the  types  of
projects  that  will  benefit
County  residents.  In
accordance  with  the  Final
Rule for consolidation of the
CDBG,  HOME,  and  ESG
Programs, 24 CFR Part 91, et.
al., the County will prepare a
Consolidated  Strategy  and
Annual  Plan,  which  will  be
submitted  to  HUD  at  such
time  as  directed  by  HUD.
Citizen  comments  are
important  and  will  help  to
determine housing, economic
development, and community
development  needs  for  the
period July  1,  2025-June 30,
2030. In accordance with the
Allegheny  County  Citizen
Participation Plan, the County
will hold a public hearing on
Thursday,  April  17,  2025,  at
11:00 AM at the Allegheny
County  Department  of
Economic  Development
Koppers  Building;  436
Seventh  Avenue,
Confluence  Room;
Pittsburgh,  PA  15219.
Persons  wishing  to
participate  virtually  may
join  via  Microsoft
Teams. Instruction for how
to  join  the  public  hearing
may  also  be  obtained  by
visiting  the  County’s
Website  at:
https://www.alleghenyc
ounty.us/economic-
development/index.aspx
or  calling  the  County  at:
412-350-1000.  Anyone
requiring  special
accommodations  or  who
requires  a  presentation  in
a  language  other  than
English should contact Mr.
Jim  Johnston  at
Jim.Johnston@Allegheny
County.US  48  hours  in
advance  of  the  hearing
date  and  time.   The
purpose  of  this  public
hearing is to accept citizen
comments  for  the  use  of
approximately $13,200,000
of  Community
Development  Block  Grant
(CDBG),  $2,625,000  HOME
Investment  Partnerships
Program  (HOME),  and
$1,175,000  Emergency
Solutions  Grants  (ESG)
funds. These are estimated
amounts.  Actual
allocations will be included
in  the  final  submission  to
HUD.  Comments  on  prior
use  of  the  funds  and
program  performance  will
also  be  accepted.   In
addition,  the  County  will
accept  comment  on  its
proposed  substantial
amendment  to  the
HOME-ARP Allocation Plan.
A  copy  of  the  proposed
amendment is available for
public review at Allegheny
County  Department  of
Economic  Development
Koppers  Building;  436
Seventh  Avenue,
Confluence  Room;
Pittsburgh,  PA  15219
through April 18, 2025. All
interested  citizens  are
encouraged to  attend this
public hearing as they will
be given the opportunity to
present  oral  or  written
testimony  concerning  the
2025-2029  Consolidated
Plan  and  FY2025  Annual
Action  Plan.  Written
comments  on  the  use  of
CDBG,  HOME  and  ESG
funds, as well as proposed
amendment  to  the
HOME-ARP Allocation Plan,
may also be addressed to
Mr. Jim Johnston, Manager
of  Operations,  Koppers
Building;  436  Seventh
Avenue,  Suite  500;
Pittsburgh, PA 15219, or by
email  at
Jim.Johnston@Allegheny
County.US  Comments  on
the  proposed  HOME-ARP
Allocation  Plan
amendment  must  be
received by 4:00 p.m. April
18,  2025.  Oral  comments
may  be  made  in  advance
of  the  hearing  by  calling
(412) 350-1044.

Jim Johnston
ACED Manager, Operations


